
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

September 8th, 2020
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the September 8th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, and Curry physically present, Eberle, and Shipp virtually present. Absent were Newton & Bush. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Howes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.
A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the August 11th, 2020 meeting minutes with 5 ayes and 1 abstaining, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-None

2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Mrs. Shipp informed the board that the Henry/Stark Health Department and OSF St. Luke are collaborating to provide a COVID testing site for the community.  There will be more information on this coming soon. Chairman Curry has some questions on the testing and the potential outcomes which were addressed by the Stark County OEM. 
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry publicly thanked Sam Rice for donating his time to remove a stump on the Courthouse grounds.
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None
9) Finance-A motion was made by Mr. Loane with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report

County Engineer Giffin presented an agreement for approval to expend MFT funds from 2017 that are near expiration to prepare plans for bridge repairs in Essex Township.  A motion was made by Mr. Howes to approve the agreement and seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.  The County Highway budget for FY 20/21 was also presented to the Board.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report. The only thing to point out was the election supply budget of the County Clerk.  This was attributed to the extra supplies needed for preparing the precincts due to COVID-19 and these extra expenses will be reimbursed with grant funds. Mrs. Shipp asked about the status of implementing direct deposit for the County.  Treasurer Leezer said it is on the list of things to do after taxes are done for the season.  Chairman Curry informed the board that he contacted the auditor to inquire about the feasibility of preparing the budget in-house to save money.  After discussions between the treasurer and auditor, the best option was to continue having the auditor prepare the budget. Chairman Curry read an email from UCCI requesting information from other counties regarding the payroll tax freeze and whether it was being implemented in your respective county.  Stark County is not participating in the payroll tax freeze and Chairman Curry will respond to the email. 
Sheriff's Report

Sheriff Sloan wanted to update the board on the increased overtime for his office.  This is due to one dispatcher off on medical leave and one dispatcher leaving for another job. 
New Business

1) A resolution was presented to maintain the confidentiality of closed session minutes.  A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the resolution with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Other Business

1) Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple informed the board that confirmation has been received and the check is in the mail for reimbursement of the hazard pay for county employees that was approved last month. The reimbursement of overtime pay in the Sheriff’s Office has also been approved.
At 7:46 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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